
M I S S I O N A R I E S  T O
R O A T A N ,  H O N D U R A S  

The salvation of Ever, a young man
who has been coming to church!

God’s continued provision.

Safe travels back to the island.

P R A I S E S

P R A Y E R  R E Q U E S T S  

C O N T A C T

The teens to continue to grow
spiritually.

God to strengthen marriages in
the church.

Souls to be saved on the island of
Roatan.

Sending Church
Cleveland Baptist Church
216-671-2822

CarolCarneyRN@gmail.com

Mission board 
Heartland Baptist Missions
www.heartlandbaptistmissions.org

S P R I N G  U P D A T E S

Dear brothers and sisters in
Christ,

 It was wonderful to start out the
year being surrounded by family
and friends and being a part of
the Cleveland Baptist Church.
Carol was able to help out in the
Christian school science
department while Ever
volunteered doing reparation
and maintenance in the church
bus garage. The kids absolutely
loved the snow and, of course,
all of the time spent with
Grammy and Grandpa!

While we were in the States,
ministry continued on the island
of Roatan. We were encouraged
to receive reports of groups
going out on visitation, running
Bible Clubs, and hosting teen
and ladies meetings.

The Sandres
Family



 Our teens were able to participate in a teen camp in Sabanagrande, Honduras this year
for the first time. They spent many months doing food sales and saving money to be
able to travel to the mainland to go to camp. We are so happy to report that camp made
a huge impact on the teens’ lives. Our group won the award for Christian character, and
they came back motivated to continue learning God’s Word and serving Him in the
church. We are so proud of them and excited to see how God continues to use them. 

In March our family made our way back to the island. It is wonderful to back with our
church family! A young man named Ever who has been attending church on and off for
the last year accepted Christ as his Savior! We have gotten back into the swing of
church ministries and the fourth quarter of the 2024-2025 school year. We had a bit of
an interesting time when Santi required the surgical removal of a popcorn kernel from
his ear but praise the Lord he is doing well and God provided for the unexpected
medical costs. God continues to show Himself faithful in our lives. Please continue to
pray for souls to be saved, for spiritual growth, and for God’s guidance and wisdom in
our lives. 

Thank you for your continued prayers,
Ever, Carol, Santi, and Lia


